
Mike Schmoker’s 30-Minute Planning Protocol for Meetings 
Adapted for PD Workshop Planning for Common Core Learning Standards 

 
Split into two groups.  Together you will be planning a one-hour workshop to teach and 
assess an essential topic related to implementation of the Common Core Learning 
Standards. 
  
2 Minutes -- Step 1: Review the rules of brainstorming, "Improvement Brainstorming 
Guidelines" (see next page) 
  
2 Minutes -- Step 2: Considering the work with Sullivan County schools and districts 
related to the Common Core you are currently doing or will be doing in the near future, 
brainstorm for two minutes what topics you’d like to focus on for the 1-hour you will plan 
together today. Write these on a piece of chart paper. Decide on which of the topics you 
agree to focus and put an asterisk next to that topic. 
 
2 Minutes -- Step 3: Considering the topic you have chosen, what are essential learnings 
you could teach and assess during the workshop?  Write these on chart paper and then 
decide the essential learning that will be the focus of the workshop. Put an asterisk next 
to the essential learning on which you have chosen to focus 
 
1 Minute -- Step 4: individually do a quiet write for 40 seconds. Write the best strategies 
you know for teachers/administrators to learn the essential learning you have selected. 
  
6 Minutes -- Step 5: Using ideas from the individual quiet writes and other ideas that 
come up once the brainstorming starts, brainstorm for 6 minutes 12-15 ideas for 
teaching the essential learning and list these on the chart paper as you brainstorm. The 
group must have 12-15 ideas written on the chart paper at the end of 6 minutes. 
  
5 Minutes -- Step 6: Decide together the best strategies from the brainstorm list that will 
combine to most powerfully teach the essential learnings and on your chart paper, put 
an asterisk next to each of these. 
  
5 Minutes -- Step 7: Together, list on a new piece of chart paper the steps you will take 
to teach the 1-hour workshop using the strategies you identified. What will it take to best 
teach the essential learning? 
  
5 Minutes -- Step 8: Decide how all of you will assess the essential learning at the end of 
the workshop. Write the description of this assessment on a new piece of chart paper. 
  
1-Minute -- Step 9: Agree by what date the Workshop plan and assessment will be used 
by one or more of you involved in planning the workshop. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 At the next meeting -- 
 1 minute -- Share percentage of particpants who successfully completed the 
assessment. 
 1 minute -- Using brainstorming process, identify what worked in leading the workshop.  
 1 minute -- What did not work? 
 1 minute -- Is a follow-up needed? If so, use process above to plan follow-up workshop. 
 If not -- repeat above process, identifying new learning(s)	  	  
	  



	  
	  

Improvement Brainstorming Guidelines 

(from Mike Schmoker) 

The purpose of brainstorming is to produce as many good ideas or strategies as 
possible in a fast-paced, positive setting. It is often the first step in a focused, 
productive improvement meeting. 

1. The purpose or desired result of the team meeting is clearly stated, 

preferably in writing. 

2. A recorder writes down each idea on a flip chart, chalk board, or 

whiteboard. If using a flipchart, post (rather than flip back) each page as it 

is completed so all pages can be seen. 

3. Each person in the group, in consecutive order, as the opportunity to 

contribute one idea or strategy.  

4. Each team member has the opportunity to say “pass” when it is their turn 

to contribute. 

5. Each person’s remarks should be made as clearly and succinctly as 

possible – in 20 seconds or less. 

6. There should be no criticism or discussion of ideas or strategies. 

7. The recorder can seek clarification to ensure accurate recording of each 

idea and strategy. 

8. Expect to “piggyback” or build on each other’s ideas: some of the best 

strategies are generated this way. 

	  


